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Based on the maps and annotations from 
project #1, write down a single research 
question that is at the core of your 
interests and findings. 

What sort of data have you already 
collected? Quantitative and/or qualitative? 

What other maps from Project #1 could you 
overlay on top of yours to gain more insight 
into this topic?



Share research questions.  

Ex: How was the railroad developed in 
Raleigh?  

Can you visualize how you would go about 
collecting information on that topic? What 
type of quantitative information might you 
collect? What about qualitative?



Revise Research Question. 

Ex: How did politics affect the 
development of the railroad in early 
Raleigh? 

Can you visualize more specifically how you 
might go about collecting information 
related to this question? 



Project #2: Network Maps and  
Case Study Research. 

For this project, you are going to create a 
network of relationships regarding 
Raleigh’s development. This can be both 
historical and contemporary. 

You should be more specific in your study 
and in your content. Within each person’s 
research, this level of specificity will vary.



The range and scope of the information 
will also vary according to the topic of 
research. The goal of this project is to look 
deeply into something that has 
contributed meaningfully to Raleigh’s 
growth — politically, socially, 
economically, physically or naturally. 



Categorizing Relationships 

In the Chapter on Spatial Maps, Mereilles 
identifies three basic methods for 
organizing information. 

•Nominal (A is different from B) 

•Ordinal(A is bigger than B) 

•Quantitative (A = 50; B = 25) 
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Mike Bostock, Shan Carter, Amanda Cox: “ Over the Decades, How States Have Shifted,” The New York Times, 2012



Pop Chart Lab



World Wildlife Federation / wwf.panda.org

http://wwf.panda.org


Giorgia Lupi, accurat.it

http://accurat.it


Giorgia Lupi, accurat.it

http://accurat.it


Michael Deal, http://chartingthebeatles.com/

http://chartingthebeatles.com/


Based on your research question, what are 
some categories that you would start to 
ascribe to these topics (nominal)? 

What hierarchy / difference in importance 
might you ascribe (ordinal)? 

Is there any quantitative data (or numbers) 
that you might find? What is that?



Look at the list. 

Take a look at the historical events that 
we have assembled for you. 

How are they aligned with the categories 
and hierarchies that you just identified? 

How are other events aligned?



Case Study Research 

This entire class is essentially using case 
study research. Why would we say that? 

Crouch and Pearce outline 3 types of case 
study research: 

• Intrinsic 

• Instrumental 

• Collective 



Intrinsic: Trying to understand a very 
specific case more deeply. Intent not to 
generalize from the case but to understand 
the particularities of the case better. 



Instrumental: Trying to understand 
something outside of the case by looking at 
a particular phenomenon within the case 
itself. Helping us understand something 
about a topic by looking at a case that is 
similar or different from the phenomena.



Collective: Intention is to explore 
“different aspects of the same issue” by 
studying a series of cases. 



Triangulation and Mixed Methods 

Why are these used often in case study 
research? 

Why would they be of particular benefit in 
this research type/scope? 



For next week:  

Do 3 schematic maps using line weight, 
scale, color that use these categories, 
hierarchies, numbers to explore different 
relationships between sets of information.  

Based on you research question/topic—
overlay another series of Project 01 maps 
with yours to uncover intersections that 
might form the basis of your project 02 
network.



Mereilles, p49



Mereilles, p62-63


